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Alan & Debbie Tomasi’s 1960 MGA  



 

MINUTES OF THE CENTRAL COAST BRITISH CAR CLUB  
GENERAL MEETING  March 3, 2020 at Bj’s Brew House in 

Oxnard, CA 

Meeting brought to order by:   Mike Gustafson,  CCBCC President at  7:00 pm.   
Number of members present: 40 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 President:   Michael Gustafson  Yes   
 Vice President:   Dave Reid   Yes   
 Treasure:   Chris Vujea   Yes   
 Recorder:   Martin Keller   Yes   
 Membership:   Pam & Joel Justin  Yes   
 Newsletter Editor:  Terry Schuller  Yes   
 Advertising:   Allen & Lynn Merriam Yes   
 Webmaster:   Patrick Redd   No 

Presidents Advisor:  Jim Hill   No  

Continued on next page Page 2 

Notes: 
News letter editor is still in need of photos and articles of interest for the clubs news letter so if you have 
something that would be interesting please let Terry Schuller know and she will help you get it to her. Also if 
you want to stump the membership with a photo of yourself from years pass let Terry know and provide a 
photo. Terry can be contacted at dtreid@gmail.com 
 
Child Photo in Newsletter for last month:  Ron Root 
 
Topic 1: Car Show July 19, 2020 
Planning and all permits are complete at this time. Still need to finish the T-Shirt design for the show. The 
Show Flyers / Registration to be printed and sent out to organizations and distributed at Queen’s English on 
April 5

th
, 2020. 

 
Topic 2: Wine Tour February 2020 
This year’s wire tour was a great success with 60 people and 30 cars attending. The group had a great time 
and had great weather for the weekend. Next year’s Wine Tour is already being planned by the committee 
and should be another great event. If you wish to help contact Neal Subic at neal@nksubic.com or to 
provide input. 
 
Topic 3: Malamut Auto Museum Tour March 15, 2020 Sunday 
This is one of the best private auto collections in the Southern California Area and is not normally open to 
the public so if you have never attended one of these open houses you should make an effort to attend as it 
is well worth the time. Contact Dave Reid and Terry Schuller at dtreid@gmail.com to RSVP and to get more 
information about were to meet as a group to drive to the museum and the group picnic after the tour.   

Topic 4: Moss Motors Goleta Tour and Lunch Drive March 21, 2020 Saturday  
Jim Heaton has arranged with Moss Motors to have a behind the seen’s tour of the facility to see just how 
things are done at the Goleta distribution branch. There will be a no host lunch after the tour for all that are 
attending. The group will meet at the Mission Plaza in Ventura, Ca. at 8:45 am on Saturday the 21

st
. Jim 

can be contacted at jheaton88@yahoo.com or by phone at 818-802-2404 for more information or to RSVP 
if you have not signed up for this event. 

mailto:dtreid@gmail.com
mailto:neal@nksubic.com
mailto:dtreid@gmail.com
mailto:jheaton88@yahoo.com
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Topic 5: Queen’s English Auto Display and Gathering April 5, 2020 Sunday 
The Queen’s English is one of the largest gatherings of British auto’s on the West Cost and is held a 
Woodley Park in Van Nuys, Ca.. Registration is open and you can pay at the show if you decide to attend. 
The club normally meets at the Santa Rosa Road Park and Ride to drive down as a group. Michael 
Gustafson is the POC for this event and can be reached at mikegus999@gmail.com for more information. 

 

Topic 6: Dino-Day April 11, 2020 
So you want to know how much power your British car is developing or just want to get a baseline on its 
proformance well this is the best way to do just that. Joel Justin is the POC for this event and can be 
contacted at j_bar_j@hotmail.com for more information. 

Topic 7: US Navy Seabee Museum Tour April 18, 2020 
This tour will be given by a docent at the museum and is well worth attending as it will educate you on the 
different thing the USN Seabee’s have accomplished around the world. Dave Reid and Terry Schuller are 
the POC for this event and can be reached at dtreid@gmail.com for more information and to RSVP. 

Topic 8: Cars & Coffee at The Shore April 25, 2020  (8 am – 11 am) 
This is a local Cars & Coffee gathering at 5207 Whitecap Street Oxnard Shores in Oxnard, Ca. and it being 
organized by Ron & Donna Avery who can be reached by phone 818-426-7939 to RSVP. This is a great 
way to get out with your special auto and meet with others who appreciate autos of all types. 
 
Topic 9: Club Movie Night at the Justin’s Home May 9, 2020 
Ok this will be the third movie night at the Justin’s backyard and it has always been a lot of fun and a great 
way to socialize with other like minded car nuts. The movie for this movie night will be “Ford vs Ferrari” and 
if you have not seen this movie it is a good one for sure and fairly true to the history of Carol Shelby and 
his association with Ford Motor Company. This will start at 6:00 pm and you should bring folding chairs or 
blankets to sit on as this takes place in the backyard of the Justin’s like a drive-in movie without your car to 
sit in. Bring warm cloths as it gets cooler once the sun goes down and the movie starts. You should also 
pack a meal for yourself and bring whatever beverage you wish to have before and during the movie. The 
Justin’s will provide a grill, microwave and the basics if you wish to cook or heat whatever you bring to eat 
before and during the movie. Popcorn will be provided but the rest is up to you. Joel and Pam can be 
reached at j_bar_j@hotmail.com or pjquilter1@hotmail.com for more info and questions. This is a great 
way to meet other members and to socialize with the group and just a lot of fun. 

 “JULIE TIME” presented by: Julie Root 

Wine Tour Cork Vase = Sandra Gustafson St Patrick’s Day Gift Bag = Ron Root 
Wine Tour Cork Vase = Maggie Miller   Trader Joe’s Gift Card = Dave Thatcher 
Jersey Mike’s Gift Card = Daisy Tatum  Wood Ranch Gift Card = Jim Heaton 
Rubio’s Gift Card = Martin Hall    Coffee Bean & Tea Leaf Gift Card = Denise Uppelt 
Arby’s Gift Card = Byron McCracken  Target Gift Card = Bill Hoyt 
Jimmy John’s Gift Card = Dave Reid 
 
Birthday Gift Card Drawing for members at the meeting with a birthday in the month of March 2020.Neal 
Subic and John Korbin have B-Days this month and were at the meeting making them eligible for this 
drawing.  Happy Birthday to both members and any others in the club that were not at the meeting.  Neal 
Subic was the winner of the B-Day Gift Card from BJ’s Brew House and Restaurant this month. 
 

mailto:mikegus999@gmail.com
mailto:j_bar_j@hotmail.com
mailto:dtreid@gmail.com
mailto:j_bar_j@hotmail.com
mailto:pjquilter1@hotmail.com


BUSINESS INFO 

GENERAL MEETINGS: 
 
Are held at 7:00 pm on the 1st Tuesday of each 
month unless it falls on a holiday at: 
 
BJ’s Restaurant 
461 W. Esplanade Dr. 
Oxnard, CA 93030 
Off ramp “Oxnard Blvd” 
 

2020 General Meeting Dates: 

No April meeting, May 5, June 2, 
July 7, Aug. 4 , Sept 1, Oct. 6, Nov. 10,  

Board meetings take place according to the 
needs of the club, usually before or after the 
club’s General Meeting; but as often as is 
deemed necessary at the discretion of the Club 
President. 

NEWSLETTER 

THE CLEAR HOOTER is your Club Newsletter 
and it is published monthly.   The deadline for 
submission of any camera ready or digital ads, 
stories, reports and information that you’d like to 
see in the next issue is the 23rd of the month 
prior to publication. Items may be sent to the 
editor at:  dtreid@gmail.com 

For Sale ads are free to members.                  
Non-members pay $25.  Ads run 3 months, 
unless otherwise indicated by the seller.  Any 
commercial ad or to open a commercial account  
please contact Allen Merriam, 
alyn123@sbcglobal.net  

Membership dues are $40 to join and $30 to 
renew yearly.  Make sure we have your e-mail 
for newsletter deliveries.  If you need to have one 
snail mailed to you please let the editor know, 
dtreid@gmail.com  Extra $5.00 for mailed 
newsletters, payable with your dues. 

Central Coast British Car Club, Inc. is a 
NONPROFIT Mutual Benefit 
Corporation registered in the State of California 

Your CCBCC Board Members 
For 2020 

 
PRESIDENT 
Mike Gustafson mikegus999@gmail.com
    
PRESIDENT CONSULT (non-voting) 
Jim Hill    jhill@oilguys.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
 
RECORDER  Martin Keller 
mhkflyer52@gmail.com 
  
TREASURER  Chris Vujea  
CCBCCbooks2017@gmail.com  
 
MEMBERSHIP 
Pam Justin          pjquilter1@hotmail.com  
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Terry Schuller         dtreid@gmail.com 
 
ADVERTISING & CLASSIFIED ADS 
Allen & Lynn Merriam (805) 643-6657 
 
WEBMASTER 
Patrick Redd  (805) 746-5379 
 
CLUB PHOTOGRAPHER (non-voting) 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
  
REGALIA & RAFFLE (Non Board 
member)  Julie Root (805)676-1464) 
 
THE CLEAR HOOTER! Is the newsletter 
of the Central Coast British Car Club, 
formerly The Central Coast Triumphs, 
founded in 1984 by Mrs. Lee Bloomquist 
and is a chapter of the VTR, Vintage 
Triumph Register 
 
CENTRAL COAST BRITISH CAR CLUB 
2674 E. Main St. #E 614,  
Ventura, CA 93003 
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My grandma had what I believe was an MGA 1600 Mark II. She died in 1970 when I was 10 and I 
remember it being a fairly new car which is why I think it must have been the Mark II. Unfortunately, I can’t 
find any pictures of it, but I remember it very vividly. It was Dove Gray with a red interior and wire wheels. 
When asking about all the knobs on the dash, she told me one was for the ejector seats. To me it was 
magical, the coolest car ever. She told me that the car would be my brother’s and mine one day, but my 
step granddad sold it after her death. She lived in Mill Valley California and her name was Caryl Hunter. 
  
I just turned 60 and I have been thinking about this way too long. We just had a close friend die and my 
cousin was diagnosed with cancer. So, I was talking about it with my wife (yet once again) and she said 
something along the lines of “you should get one, it’s your turn to do something”. Now I’m not typically into 
older cars but this to me was more than just getting an old car. So, after confirming that I heard her 
correctly I posted my story on the Facebook group “MGA Fan Club”. A guy my age wrote me back saying 
that he had dear friend who was 85 and selling his Iris Blue 1960 MGA in San Diego. He said that the car 
was one of the fastest and best maintained cars in Southern California and to PM him if I was interested. 
So even though Iris wasn’t the color I was looking for I was very intrigued with the shape she was in. So, 
this was on a Thursday, I PM’d him, contacted the owner on Friday and drove down and purchased her on 
Saturday (I not the least bit impulsive). 

He named her after her color, Iris. She is done, complete engine/drivetrain overhaul, very freeway ready. A 
true joy to drive. This was his love and joy. He had Parkinson’s so it was time for them to part. I am not the 
owner of Iris, only one of her many caretakers. I have big boots to fill as he took loving care of her. We had 
a great time meeting him, there were so many connections on so many levels. While the transaction was 
bittersweet you could tell that he knew that is was time to let someone else enjoy his girl. He was my age 
when he purchased her and one day I will be in his shoes, handing her off to her new love. 

Continued from Cover Story 

See next 
pg. 
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Vehicle Description 
 
Iris---original factory color—has been mostly restored and modified to handle modern freeway traffic. 
Though engine displacement is close to stock, here are the changes: 
 

Pertronix Ignitor II & Flamethrower Coil-S.  
Replaced generator regulator system with alternator, converted to negative earth system. 
Rebuilt radiator - two rows 5/8” MX core, 3/8” @ center - 16 fins per inch. 
New fan shroud and oil cooler. 
Engineered stainless steel header and exhaust, Cap's ceramic coated. 
Replaced intake header and carbs with MGB HS-4 complete kit – rebuilt by SU CARBS. 
Speed Specialties, San Diego, milled 0.04 off and flowed the head. 
All ports matched, MGB valves, springs, guides and hardened seats. 
Bench test: Intake –  36% improvement, exhaust – 39%. 
Compression 150 lbs. each cylinder. 
New 19 lb. flywheel & ring gear.  
Moss Motors cold air intake in front of radiator w/ K&N filter. 
Re-curved distributor by Advanced Distributors. 
New rocker arm assembly. 
New APT B performance camshaft. 
Complete engine overhaul and balance. 
Ottoco steal head gasket. 
APT head-studs. 
Spin-on oil filter. 
Replaced original transmission with five speed fully syncro Ford Sierra with a MGB clutch. 
Front springs 1” shorter than stock. 
¾” front sway bar. 
Rear ‘tube type’ shocks. 
Silicone fluid brake system. 
LED tail lights. 

 
Iris has two windscreen options: 

A stock windscreen unit (and for inclement weather an optional Stayfast fabric top and Plexiglas sliding 
windows); or 

A chopped 6” high ¼” Lexan windscreen. 
Both options have custom side Lexan wings. 

 
History (previous owner) 
 
July 2003 took us on a 2,800-mile round trip to NAMGAR – GT-28 in Welches, Oregon. Not one 

mechanical problem. 
 
September 2004, Iris drove to NAMGAR at the Glen, Watkins Glen, New York and back. A 6,800-mile trip 

of a lifetime! 
 
Iris won four trophies in San Diego car shows. That's every show she entered.  
More pictures next page. 
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More pics of  Alan & Debbie Tomasi’s car 



NEW MEETING LOCATION FOR CLUB MEETINGS  
TAKE NOTE!!!! 

April’s meeting is cancelled to the Corona Virus.  Stay tuned for news on the May meeting. 
 

Behind the Wheel editors corner 

With almost everyone having extra time during this virus crisis, now is the time to get some stuff 
done that has been put off for so long.  How about an article for the newsletter???  I know you have 
something to say about your car, a trip with your car, an outing, a technical article.  I am sure you 
must have a picture of your drive that you would like to see on the cover of the newsletter. 
 
I am attempting to put out a newsletter every month, there may be times I miss a month due to being away. 
 
The newsletter is a vital piece of communication to keep members informed of what is happening within our 
club and lists events that are happening that may be of interest to club members. 
 
I would like to feature one member’s British car on the cover of each newsletter.  If you would like your ride  
displayed on the cover, please send me a high resolution picture of it in a nice place (not just the parking lot 
at work!!) to dtreid@gmail.com 
 
I have NO more pictures and story for the front page of the newsletter.  Let’s see some of your 
favorite pics of your British car.  Also I am out of baby pictures for the quess who this is feature. 

 
ARTICLES NEEDED: 
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A NEW NEWSLETTER FEATURE 

Young child of 
the Month for 
April.  This is a 
trick photo! 

The young man 
is  Ron Root 



UPDATE ON CCBCC CAR EVENTS 
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Due to the ongoing COVID-19 issues and concerns, Here's an update on the club activities over the 
next two months: 
 
April 7:  Club and board meetings are cancelled 
 
April 5:  Queen's English has been rescheduled. The new date is September 27th. See pg. 16 
 
April 11:  Dyno Day is still on. We will contact the shop the week before to confirm, then send out email to 
the signed up participants confirming attendance. If you have any questions or concerns, contact Joel 
Justin at j_bar_j@hotmail.com. 
 
April 18: SeaBee Museum Tour and Lunch is still on, but will likely be cancelled. The museum is closed 
thru 3/31. Stay tuned for updates on this event. If you are signed up and would like to cancel, contact Terry 
Schuller at dtreid@gmail.com. See pg. 20 
 
April 25: British Cars and Coffee is still on. We'll make a call on it the week before the event, and send out 
email if any changes are made. If you have any questions or concerns, contact Ron Avery at 
ronavery@earthlink.net. See below 
 
May 5:  Club and board meeting are still on. If this changes, we'll let you know. 
 
May 9:  Ford v. Ferrari Movie Night is still on. We'll make a call on it the week before the event, and send 
out email if any changes are made. If you have any questions or concerns, contact Joel Justin at 
j_bar_j@hotmail.com. See pg. 20 
 
May 17:  State Street Nationals is currently still on, They will make a call by the end of April. We'll let you 
know if it's cancelled. If not. Use you own discretion on attending. See pg. 19 
 
The Santa Paula Cruise nights are cancelled for the entire season  
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CLASSIFIEDS 

1953 MG TD Convertible 
Restored 2019, $25,000, San Diego CA 

61,000 Original miles 

British Racing Green with green leather upholstery  
and tan canvas top. 

Second Owner, Purchased in 1964 in San Diego     

Solid car, runs great, everything works, excellent condi-
tion, No rust or wood rot.  Garaged for last 57 years. 

For questions, call Fred Fox (760) 271-7765 



I ran across some very old ads, 
not always related to cars; but 
interesting 
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     Day of Show Registration $25 at the Gate 

GATES OPEN AT 8:00 AM FOR PARTICIPANTS 

It will be a non-judged "meet" designed for the enthusiast and serious collector 

alike. All British marques ( cars and motorcycles) are welcome. 

An area will be set aside for an Auto Jumble (Swap Meet) USED AUTO PARTS ONLY!. 
Spaces are the same price as show entries.  

Commercial vendors $100 per space. MUST PRE REGISTER BY MARCH 1. 

There will be food, music and general merriment. ADMISSION IS FREE FOR 
SPECTATORS. 

We are sure it will be day you don't want to miss. Click here for a map and 

directions. 

Contact us at info@queens-english.org or by voice, (626) 797-4221. 

http://maps.google.com/maps?q=6350+Woodley+Ave+Van+Nuys,+CA&spn=0.025666,0.037834&hl=en
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=6350+Woodley+Ave+Van+Nuys,+CA&spn=0.025666,0.037834&hl=en
mailto:info@queens-english.org


Continue on next page 

Date change:  September 20th  will be our 26th Street Festival.  Please note the new time for the 2020 
event, 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  If you have already registered for the Car Show we thank you and look 
forward to seeing you in September. The Car Show became a significant addition to the Street Festival 6 
years ago and the attendance increase each year has been very significant as the Car Show has become 
quite popular with the attending public. Those of you who have previously attended the Westlake Village 
Rotary Street Festivals and entered a car or two in the Classic/Exotic Car Show know this is a family fun 
event with something for everyone.  We hope you will again enter a car or two and come out and enjoy all 
the festivities that are planned for our 26th edition.  For those of you who have not attended the Street 
Festival or the Car Show previously we hope you will join us this year and enter your classic or exotic pride 
and joy. 

If any of you also have a classic motorcycle, please fill out the same registration form as we will be making 
this addition to enhance the event this year.  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
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Tim Jackson 
Westlake Village 
1962 Triumph TR4 
 
We have 123 active 
members as of March 

Grant Christiansen 

Santa Maria 
 

• 1963 MGB 

• 1968 MGC 

• Triumph TR3 

• Triumph TR4 

• Triumph TR6 

Welcome back, we missed 
you last year 

SEABEE Museum and lunch 

I have reserved a tour of the Seabee museum on April 18th at 10 am.  Please be there at 9:45.  
Instructions will go out to all who signed up.  Not too late to sign up,  just drop me an e-mail:   
dtreid@gmail.com  or call (805)479-2346.  Lunch will be at Applebees in Camarillo immediately following 
the 2 hr. tour 

Movie Night at The Justin’s 

It's time for another movie night at the Justin's. The feature - Ford v Ferrari. 
  
When: Saturday, May 9

th
 

Happy hour, dinner and socializing from 6pm to 8pm-ish. 
Outdoor movie starts at about 8pm  (or as soon as it’s dark enough). 
 
Bring: 

• Your favorite beverage (adult or otherwise) 

• Dinner (BBQ, oven, microwave are available, or cold food) 

• Folding chairs 

• Jackets, wool caps, blankets (in case it gets cool after sunset) 
RSVP to Joel at j_bar_j@hotmail.com or sign-up at a meeting. 

 Joel & Pam… 3068 Calvert Ct. Santa Rosa Valley Camarillo 

mailto:j_bar_j@hotmail.com


Make Checks payable to:   Santa Barbara Police Foundation 
Mail applications and payment to: 

PAL 
P. O.  Box 91121 

Santa Barbara, CA  93190  
Fax:  805-962-5165  

For registration questions please contact Michelle Meyering, michelle@sbpal.org  805-962-5560  
Click on this link for more info, cost and classes      http://www.montecitomotorclassic.com/entry-application  

mailto:michelle@sbpal.org
http://www.montecitomotorclassic.com/entry-application


  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Central Coast British Car Club Regalia 
  

Baseball caps – 18.00      License Plate Frame - $15.00 
Key Fob - $10.00       Lapel Pin – $3.00 
Grill badge is 30.00      Patch and sticker 2.00 ea. 
 
Silk-screened Items: 
Sleeve T-Shirt - $8.00(S-XXL) 
Long Sleeve T-Shirt - $12.00(S-XXL)     
Polo Shirts - $13.00(S-L) $15.00(XL & XXL)    
Polo Shirts with pockets - special order only)- $15.00(S-L) 17.00(XL & XXL) 
Crewneck Sweat Shirt – (Limited availability) $16.00(S-L) 21.00(XL & XXL) 
Hooded Pullover Sweat Shirt – (Limited availability) $22.00(S-L) 27.00(XL & XXL) 
Full Zip Hooded Sweat Shirt- (Limited availability) $27.00(S-L) 32.00(XL & XXL) 
  
There is a limited amount of Regalia at each monthly meeting or contact Pam Justin at 
pjquilter1@hotmail.com or 805 491-3068 to order. Provide your name, size and item.  Only club members 
can order Regalia. 
  
In addition to our silk-screened regalia above, we are now offering for members, high quality club regalia. 
Lisa Rizzo at Ventura Custom Embroidery has our logo on file and can make almost any kind of regalia 
desired. Please visit our CCBCC Website to find all the information needed to order. Items ordered will be 
in Royal Blue (the official club color) or some can be in white. The list of regalia offered with current pricing  
can be found on the CCBCC website in the members only section.  (There is a link just before the list on 
the site to download an order form to take with you if you visit the store) 
 

mailto:pjquilter1@hotmail.com

